
REGULAR VILLAGE ACTIVITIES  

Weekdays *9.00am-3.15pm Pre-School - *Thurs 9.00-12.45pm 
Pinchmill 
School 

Tues Approx 11.00am Fishmonger in village   - call 07803201399 for info 

Tues 7.30 pm Table Tennis Club Village Hall 

Wed 2.00pm - 4.00pm Community Shop  - held in the church St Mary’s  

Thurs 7.00pm – 8.00pm Zumba Fitness Class Village Hall 

Fri 9.15am -11.00am Parent/Toddler Group(term time only) Portakabin 

Fri 7.00pm - 8.30pm Youth Club Village Hall 

REGULAR MONTHLY ACTIVITIES  

1st Sunday in each month 7.30pm Sunday Sisters The Sun Pub 

2nd Thursday in each month 3.00pm Thursday Club Committee Room 

3rd Tuesday in each month 7.30pm W.I Committee Room 

1st Wednesday in each month 7.45pm Pub Quiz The Sun Pub 

1st Tuesday every other month 7.30pm Parish Council Meetings 
(Jan/Mar/May/July/Sept/Nov) 

Committee Room 

CHURCH SERVICES AT ST MARY’S FOR November (these are the regular  
weekly services for each month – if there are any changes to these services, details will 
appear inside the magazine and also on the small notice board at the Lych Gate)  

Monday to Friday evenings  5.00pm Evening Prayers (15 minutes) 
Every Thursday morning  9.30am Midweek Communion (20 minutes) 

Every Sunday evening  6.00pm Benefice Evensong at Sharnbrook 

1st Sunday in the month 11.00am Parish Communion & Rise and Shine 

2nd Sunday in the month 11.00am All Age Communion 

3rd Sunday in the month 11.00am Parish Communion 

4th Sunday in the month 11.00am Choral Matins 

5th Sunday in the month 11.00am Parish Communion 

CHURCH OFFICERS 

          Rector & Rural Dean:     Revd. Robert Evens        (782000) 
          Curate:                            Revd. Thomas Sander     (781773) 
          Pastoral Asstistant:         Rosemary Drewery         (07792926004) 
          Churchwardens:             Ken Shrimpton                (781381) 
        Jane Wells                        (782462)  
          Treasurer:                        Stephen Hill                    (781064) 

Editor:  Elaine Poulter  (781133) or email elaine.poulter@googlemail.com 
Items should be with the Editor by noon on the 25th of each month  

Remembrance Sunday Service, 9th November 10.55 am at the Memorial  

Parish Online: www.felmersham.net                                       November 2014 
Dear Friends 
People say it to me all the time, usually as I’m about to leave: ‘take care!’ It’s a bit like 
the American ‘have a nice day’, harmless enough but utterly pointless.  Do they think I’m 
about to rush out into the road and spring across it in front of an approaching bus? Or do 
they, more realistically, look at me and think ‘poor old boy, any minute now he’ll walk 
into a lamp-post’? Either way, the implication is, I suppose, that I should eschew risk and 
always take the safe option (probably not bad advice, in my case). 

Perhaps ‘take care’ is symptomatic of a society which seems to live in fear of its own 

shadow. ‘Health and Safety’, so utterly sensible in its purpose, so often petty and nit-

picking in its application, is an example of it. A churchwarden friend told me of a health 

and safety officer who condemned the pulpit steps in his church. They had no hand rail 

and were demonstrably a safety hazard. My friend pointed out that they’d been there for 

five hundred years and there wasn’t a single recorded instance of anyone falling down 

them. 
Children are prevented, sometimes even by their own parents, from playing ‘dangerous’ 
games like hop-scotch, rugby or hockey. Climbing trees is definitely to be avoided. ‘Take 
care!’ has become our watchword. Funnily enough, my generation climbed trees, played 
hop-scotch, jumped off walls, took appalling risks damming up streams and insisted on 
hurling or hitting hard cricket and hockey balls at each other. Yes, there were the odd 
broken bones and bruises, and probably we did at times take stupid risks - only cats have 
nine lives. 

But the unavoidable truth is that life is a risky business, and no amount of taking care can 

alter that. I wonder if the eighteen residents of Jerusalem in the time of Jesus who were 

killed when the Tower of Siloam collapsed on them had been told to take care as they set 

off that morning? And what difference would it have made if they had? 

We live in a risky universe. That’s how it comes to us from our Creator. Of course we 

shouldn’t take unnecessary risks, or endanger our own or other people’s lives needlessly, 

but live faithfully, sensibly and adventurously in the beautiful, if risky world God has 

given us. 
With every blessing 

Robert 

mailto:lorraine@felmersham.info


 OUSE VALLEY DEANERY GROUP – MOTHER’S UNION MEETINGS 
The next meeting is a talk by Ellie Perkins, entitled “An Angel is Not Just For 
Christmas”.   This will be at 2.30pm on Thursday 13th November in St Peter’s 
Room at Sharnbrook Church.  

A warm welcome is extended to members and non- members.  For further de-
tails please contact Caroline Evens at the Rectory, or on 782000.    
 

 

REMEMBRANCE SERVICE                                           Lorraine Shrimpton 
The Remembrance Service will take place on Sunday  
9th November and we will meet at the Memorial at  
10.55am.   The service will commence promptly at 
that time with the laying of the wreath and crosses, 
followed by the two-minute silence at 11.00am. 

Afterwards the congregation is invited to proceed down 
Memorial Lane to the church where the Remembrance 
Sunday service will continue. Coffee and biscuits will be 
served in church after the service. 

This is our opportunity to remember and pay tribute to 
the men and women who made the ultimate sacrifice, not only those from our 
two villages but any relatives who fought in the two world wars and perhaps in 
other conflicts around the world, in which all branches of our armed services and 
merchant navy took part. 

CHANGES TO SERVICES DURING NOVEMBER     Lorraine Shrimpton 

 on Sunday 2nd November there will not be a service at Felmersham.  In-
stead we meet at All Saints Church, Souldrop for their Patronal Service 
which will be held at 10.15am (please note the earlier time);  

 on Sunday 9th November we hold the Remembrance Service, meeting at 
the Memorial at 10.55am (prompt start);  

 on Sunday 16th November, the Benefice Evensong will be held at Felmer-
sham St Marys Church at 6.00pm.  

ART AND CRAFT FAIR                         Roy Durston 
 
Sharnbrook Village Hall, Saturday 15 November, 10.30 - 4.00 pm. £1.00 entry. 
Organised by Sharnbrook Bowls Club.  Stalls still available -  781348 for details 

VILLAGE TRADES AND SERVICES 
Babysitting 
(Felmersham) 

Zoe Mansell 
07810 840629 

  Driving Instruction Jeff Henman 
782290 

Babysitting 
(Felmersham) 

Laura Hewlett     
782063 

  Electrical Services Martin Blizard 
782527 

Babysitting 
(Felmersham) 

Jade Facey          
07826354060 

Electrical Services Mick Bowyer 
783472 

Babysitting 
(Felmersham) 

Milly Dalton 
781727/0798634834
7 

General Building 
Renovation work 

Allan Levene         
781918 

Babysitting 
(Felmersham) 

Katie Henman 
782290 (References can  
be provided) 

Odd Jobs 

(babysitting/ car wash 
gardening/house 
cleaning etc) 

Isaac Perring 
782733/075008284
04 

Babysitting 
(Felmersham) 

Jodie Jackson  
07880354831 

Painting & Deco-
rating 

Eric Barford           
781719 

 Childminding Maxine Boswell 
782128 

IT Services 
(business or home) 

Clive Just   
781967/783246 

Chemistry/
Science 
Maths tuition 

Peter Rankin        
782897 

Piano/Guitar Les-
sons (all ages) 

Margo Payne         
782355 

Community Care 07786 344176 Driveway and Pa-
tio Cleaning 
(Radwell) 

David Rickard 
07900677851 or 
783589 

Dog Walking 
  

Melissa Facey 
312385  or   7501328660 
(Felmersham tel  num-
bers) 

Daisy Bank Kennels 
Cattery &Grooming 
Centre, Fully Licensed 
and Qualified 

Mrs Gee 
01234 720241 

Dog Walking, 
feeding/ boarding 

Ch. Tweeddale 
781279 

Building Plans & 
Planning, Consultancy 
& Structural Calcs 

Bryan T Rance 
Associates MRICS 
783191  

Animal Care and 
Dog Walking 

Annette Courtney 
783164 

  Fencing Services Tom Brett 783164 

    Drain Clearance, 
sinks, toilets etc 

Andy Sharpe 
781180 

Barnes Tree Services 
ALL TYPES OF WORK UNDERTAKEN 

Trees reduced or removed  ~  all waste chipped on site and taken away 

NPTC qualified   ~      Fully insured 

Traditional family business  ~  Woodland management since 1980 

Ash logs always available for delivery 

Telephone:  Roger Barnes for a free quote on 01933 356205 



M B ELECTRICAL 

ALL ELECTRICAL WORK         
UNDERTAKEN 

Domestic & Commercial 

     *  Installations 

     *  Inspection 

     *  Testing 

  
FREE QUOTE & ADVICE CALL 

01234 783472 ♦   07976 406430 

Member of the NICEIC 
and 

Trading Standards Approved 

 

The Coach House 

Felmersham 
Offering Luxury 

Bed and Breakfast 
& Self Catering Accommodation 

Contact :  Wendy Mansell  -  Corn Close, Church End, Felmersham 

Tel: 01234 782808 /  07899 872144 
Email:   wendyamansell@hotmail.com 

Website:  www.thecoachhousefelmersham.com 

Reassurance when you need it most 

 Roff Avenue  48 
 Bedford  MK41 7TE 

t:   01234 359529 
    e:    bedford@nevillefuneralservice.com 

www.nevillefuneralservice.com 

W.I.          May Mills 

Greta Palmer arrived to talk about how to ‘dress to impress’, not for W.I. ladies, 

but elephants!   As part of a City and Guilds creative studies course she decided 

to embroider a decorative cover worn by Indian elephants, to accompany a long 

essay on the subject.   When research in this country drew a blank she travelled 

to India where she was shown how to buy and make friends with elephants, and 

how to dress and paint them – yes the elephants are painted!   She brought along 

an exquisitely embroidered head covering (seeri) and a back cover (jhool) and 

her slides brought her words to life.   The custom now is mainly carried out at 

weddings and on a much smaller scale than in the days of the Raj.   Greta was 

amusing, informative and different, and judging by her book, which she donated 

to the raffle, she only scratched the surface of an elephant’s impressive dress!   

CRIB & CHRISTINGLE SERVICE IN DECEMBER  Lorraine Shrimpton 

WANTED:    A leader to get a group together to make the Christingles     

for this year’s Crib and Cristingle Service on Christmas Eve.  

Come on, young mums, perhaps one of you would take this on by 
getting together with friends and other mums over coffee, and 
have a good natter whilst making the Christingles.  The materials 
required are an orange, a white candle, red tape or ribbon round 
the middle and four cocktail sticks with sweeties stuck on them – 
repeated approximately 70 times!  The Crib and Christingle Ser-
vice takes place on Christmas Eve. 

If you can help please contact Ken Shrimpton on 781381 or Jane Wells on 

782462.   They look forward to hearing from you.  All expenses incurred from 

the purchase of oranges and materials, will be reimbursed.  

REVD. THOMAS WILLIAM SANDER                                 Ken Shrimpton 
On Sunday 19th  October we said goodbye to Revd. Tom Sander.   Tom has 
been our Assistant Curate for the past 3 years under the mentorship of Revd. 
Robert Evens.  Due to the generosity of parishioners we were able to present 
Tom with a leaving gift of a cheque for £600, which will be extremely useful 
when it comes to furnishing his new vicarage home.  
 
During his time with us Tom become well known within the Parish, whether 
through his links with Pinchmill School, his enthusiasm for bell ringing, taking 
his ministry into the Sun pub, his ability to connect to the wider community 
through making sick and hospital visits, or preparing people for baptism or mar-
riage.   Tom quickly became a valuable member of our community and will be 
missed.  We wish him every success in his new appointment as vicar of Flam-
stead and Markyate Street. 

OUSE VALLEY SINGERS 

Christmas is coming the geese are getting fat. 

Come along to Sharnbrook, this is where it's at. 

The Christmas carol concert is on December 7th at St.Peter's Church at 
3p.m.  Come along and get into the Christmas spirit with carols for you to join in 
and others for you to listen to. Further details 01234 781010. 

mailto:wendyamansell@hotmail.com


Robert Edwards 
All aspects of Tree, Fencing, Garden and 
Landscaping work undertaken, whatever the 
weather! 
♦   24 Hour Emergency Tree Clearance 
♦   Jungles back to Gardens 
♦   Seasoned Logs and home-grown trees available  

 
robert.edwards1616@gmail.com                             Mobile:  07747664455                                                                   
                                                                              Tel:         01234 782391 

 
Coaching   ≈  Stress Management 

Leadership Development    ≈  TeamBuilding 

                           Telephone:  01234 781603 
                           Email:          enquiries@workplacepotential.com 
                           Website:     www.workplacepotential.com  

D ANTHONY 
 

  Painter & Decorator 
(est.  40 years) 

    *  Internal/External 

    *  Insurance work  
              welcome 

    *  Free estimates and  
              advice (no VAT) 

Tel:        01234 782284 

Mobile: 07901 845277 

(Radwell, Bedford) 

SHARNBROOK MILL THEATRE 

Miss Saigon ® School Edition. Book Now! Fri. 14th – Sat. 22nd November, 
7.30 pm; also 2 matinées: on 15th & 22nd Nov. 2.30 pm.  [NB: No perfor-
mance Monday 17th]. Tickets: Tues. even & matinées: £10; Wed. - Sat. 
even’s: £11 - 13  On-line* www/sharnbrookmilltheatre.co.uk. Sharnbrook 
Post Office (NB in person only). Bedford Central Box Office* 718112 *Booking 
fee.  An amateur production. Performed entirely by students of 19 years and 
under. Music by Claude-Michel Schönberg. Lyrics by Richard Maltby Jr & Alain 
Boublil. Original Stage Production by Cameron Mackintosh. School edition 
specially adapted & licensed by Josef Weinberger Ltd on behalf of Music The-
atre International & Cameron Mackintosh. 

 

Performers!  Spring 2015:  

Abigail’s Party. An hilarious, acerbic comedy by Mike Leigh. On stage: 16th – 
21st March 2015. Workshop Tues. 28th October 7.30 pm Auditions Mon. 3rd 
November 7.30 pm. 5 parts: 3 female 30 – 40s : 2 male 30+. Details: email 
Director: Nicole Macdonald: two2get2no@aol.com 

Merrily We Roll Along Music & Lyrics by Stephen Sondheim Book by George 
Furth. Originally directed on Broadway by Harold Prince. On Stage: 8th – 13th 
June 2015.Workshops Monday 1st & Thurs. 4th December 7.30 pm 

Auditions: Sunday 7th December 2014 For synopsis and details: email Direc-
tor heather.pitt@yahoo.co.uk 

 

Remember the ‘40s & 50s’ ? by Anita Marie Sackett at The Mill Theatre on 
Thursday 11th December 12.00 for 12.30 pm. Sausage and mash with pud-
ding and custard! Tickets, £15, from Virginia Pope 01933 356974 virginiapo-
pe@icloud.com or Susan Moore 01933 318318   su-
sanc.moore25@gmail.com.  

Prize for best dressed guest (40s/50s)  

Don’t forget your ration coupons!!!! [An H&V ‘Warm Up’ Appeal event]. 

mailto:robert.edwards1616@gmail.com
mailto:enquiries@workplacepotential.com
mailto:virginiapope@icloud.com
mailto:virginiapope@icloud.com
mailto:susanc.moore25@gmail.com
mailto:susanc.moore25@gmail.com


Christmas at Emmaus Village Carlton 

Christmas Craft Fair 

Saturday 29 November 10am to 4 pm 

Visit a variety of stalls selling quality hand-produced gifts and get in the mood 
for Christmas! 

Christmas themed activities for children in KidsOwn area, Lucky Dip 

Raffle tickets on sale, proceeds to Kings Arms Nightshelter project 

Delicious seasonal refreshments available in the Bistro 

***** 

Christmas Raffle will be drawn on Friday 12 December at  2.30pm 

In the Bric-a-brac Shop 

***** 

Christmas Lunches now being served in the Bistro 

Turkey and all the trimmings! 

***** 

Come and join us for the Christmas Carol Service 

Tuesday 23 December at 3 pm in the Bistro 

***** 

Christmas period opening hours: 

As normal up to Tuesday 23 December, then open on Saturday 27 

Open again Tuesday 30 and Wednesday 31 

Back to normal Friday 2 January 

***** 

Look out for new dishes being launched in the Bistro including 

Liver and bacon;  Beef casserole;  Cottage pie 

Community news 

We bid a fond farewell to Dan and Simon who are moving on to start a new 
chapter in their lives.  Dan was well known in the furniture shop and Simon in 
Shabby Chic - they will both be missed by customers and the community alike. 

A new project – restoring some types of furniture in our expanding workshop – 
is proving very popular with the buying public.. 

COME AND SEE FOR YOURSELF 

Opening hours are Tuesday – Saturday 10 am – 4.30pm 

For further information visit Emmaus.org.uk/village_carlton 

  

K M Lovell 

General building  

      ♦   BLOCK PAVING 

      ♦   EXTENSIONS 

      ♦   ROOFING 

      ♦   PATIOS 

All work considered 
 

01234   782869 

 

 

 

   *    
 

 

 

Helen Dawkins LRPS 

 

01234  782265 
helen@blackandwhiterevival.co.uk 

www.blackandwhiterevival.co.uk 

   

  BLACK AND 

  WHITE 

  REVIVAL 
R P TESTA 

PLUMBING & HEATING SERVICES LIMITED 
Established 1992 

General plumbing 
and 

Full design & installation for: 

     -  Bathrooms 

     -  Central Heating 

     -  Underfloor Heating 

     -  Solar Hot Water 

 

 

  

 

Tel: 01234 781827 

A LOCAL RELIABLE SERVICE 

  102217     

mailto:helen@blackandwhiterevival.co.uk
http://www.blackandwhiterevival.co.uk/


  

 

  James Lowe 
      BSc (Hons) 

    36a High Street 
    Oakley     Bedford     MK43 7RG 

       ♦   Architectural Design 
       ♦   Building Surveying 
       ♦   Construction 

    Tel:          01234 822248 
    Mobile:    07856753020 
    E-mail:    jl@jamesloweabc.co.uk 

 

 
  

Computer support,  

consultancy and 

maintenance 

for business or home 

www.allforit.co.uk 

Tel:  Clive Just  01234 783246 

 

Architectural Design 
Stephen Funge Architectural Design 

stephen@architecturedesign.co.uk 

Tel 01234 381304  ≈  Mob 07710 268372  ≈ Stephen Funge, MCIAT MAPM 

Planning and Building Regulations Applications 
Design and Project Management  ♦ Extensions  ♦ New Houses  ♦ Offices  ♦ Shops 

Call for a chat.      No obligation. 

You can download a comprehensive guide to protecting your home and 
property from the Bedfordshire Police website bit.ly/1pFTcB3 or visit 
www.bedfordshire.police.uk . 

Vulnerable and older people can get a free security check and home im-
provements from the Bobby Van team, qualified carpenters and security 
experts who provide those over 65 or vulnerable people with a FREE se-
curity check to improve their security and prevent them becoming victims 
in the first place. If you are over 65 or considered vulnerable, or a carer 
for someone in this situation, go to bit.ly/1ruSZHu to ask for a visit. 
 
Anyone with information relating to a burglary or other incident should 
call Bedfordshire Police on 101, or text information to 07786 200011. 

Alternatively you can contact the independent crime fighting charity, 
Crimestoppers, anonymously, on 0800 555 111. 

 

http://www.allforit.co.uk/
http://bit.ly/1pFTcB3
http://www.bedfordshire.police.uk
http://bit.ly/1ruSZHu


 

 

Clocks Go Back - Burglaries Go Up 

Bedfordshire Police are warning residents across the county to be on 
their guard after the clocks go back this weekend providing easy pick-
ings for burglars.  

Traditionally the number of break-ins go up by as much as half when it 
starts getting darker earlier, so this year, as well as special operations to 
target burglars, the force is giving local people guidance on how to pro-
tect their homes against this seasonal increase in burglaries.  

Simple crime prevention precautions really can make all the difference. 
Thieves are essentially lazy and if they have to make a lot of noise, 
spend a lot of time, or risk being seen, they are unlikely to bother to at-
tempt a break-in. Taking a few precautions now, and purchasing a few 
simple security devices to make your home more secure, is a small price 
to pay for peace of mind. 

Make sure you do the following things to make your home more secure 
and help Bedfordshire Police reduce the number of burglaries this win-
ter. 

 Leave lights or the radio on so it looks and sounds like someone is 
at home. 

 Lock all windows - thieves can wriggle through any gap larger than 
a human head. 

 Fit locks to the top and bottom of patio doors. 

 Visible burglar alarms make burglars think twice. 

 Never leave garages or sheds unlocked. 

 Check for weak spots and sagging fences on your boundary. 

 Stop a thief getting into the back of the house where he can work 
unseen by fitting a strong, high gate across a side passage. 

 Be alert to strangers loitering in the street. If you don't recognise 
them or they are acting suspiciously, call the police. 

 Don't hide keys under the mat or in a flowerpot - it is the first place 
a burglar will look. 

 

 

   

 COFFEE MORNING: SATURDAY 1ST NOVEMBER 2014      Jane Wells 

The November Coffee Morning to raise funds for the Church Restoration fund 

will be at the home of Tim and Linda Hoyle, Rose Cottage, The High Road, 

Felmersham on Saturday 1st November at 10.30am.  

Contributions of homemade cakes, toiletries, produce and bric a brac for the 

bring and buy stall will be most welcome. 

Please come along. 

Everyone welcome. 

The December coffee morning will be held at the home of Graeme and Cherrie 

Dawson,1 Huntsmans way, Milton Ernest on Saturday 6th December 

 

A Poppy for your  WW1 Serviceman                                    Jane Templeman 
 
If you would like to remember an ancestor or loved one who served in the  First 
World War, please do come to the coffee morning on 1st November and write 
his or her  name on a poppy, while you’re there.  The person you are commemo-
rating can be from anywhere in the world, and can have served in any capacity – 
any branch of the Armed Forces, VAD medical staff, land-girls etc.,  in fact an-
yone who served or contributed, including those who made the supreme sacri-
fice.  Or you might  want to remember a particular regiment or a ‘pals battalion’ 
or a ship’s company.  There are no limit on the poppies you can give.    
 
And do you have  copies of  photographs, diaries, medals or other 
‘memorabilia’ ? If so, please do bring them for use in our Remembrance Day 
commemoration.  
 
We will be at the Coffee Morning  - Linda and Tim Hoyle, Rose Cottage – from 
10:30 on  1st  November  with poppies for you to write on (as many as you 
like)  and a file to collect memorabilia.  
 
We will also  be across the road  in St Mary’s from 2-5pm with poppies and 
pens at the ready , if that would be more convenient.  Or you could come to St 
Mary’s on the following Saturday 8th from 11am – 4.00 pm.  
 
We hope to have dozens (even hundreds) of named poppies  to add to our com-
memorative display.   
 
Please bring or buy a poppy,  write -  and remember! They deserve no less in 
this WW1 Centenary year  .... 



Charity Furniture Store 

1 Brereton Road, Bedford.MK40 1HU 
 01234 352899 

 

 

 

 

Free local Collection/Delivery: Tuesdays & Fridays - Open Mon-Fri 9.30 to 4.00  

Furniture/electrical/white goods, donations gratefully received,  
soft furnishing subject to having a fire label 

Charitable  aims:  “offering work experience to adults with learning disabilities”  “alleviation of poverty” 
Charity No. 1091271   ♦    Affiliated to Royal Mencap   ♦    www.bedsgardencarers.org.uk  

 

Hand Sewn Curtains, Blinds and Accessories 

Made to Measure Service, finished to your exact requirements 

Contact Sarah Bunker on 01234 783220  or   07946 620821 

Website:  www.pinchmill-interiors.co.uk    Email:  sarah@pinchmill-interiors.co.uk 

Matt Poulter Plumbing & Heating 
 

       ♦   All plumbing & heating work       ♦   General property maintenance 
       ♦   Oil Boiler Installations                ♦   Gas boiler servicing &  repair 

Complete bathroom  design and installation, including tiling 

For a friendly reliable service and free estimate call Matt on 07974 212232 

Or 01234 824674 or email: mppoulter@gmail.com, 

www.poulterplumbing.co.uk 

 

NORTH BEDFORD POLICING                                                  Dave Girling 
The Villages North of Bedford are policed by 4 PCSO’s based at Riseley police 
station. 
Each PCSO covers the general area but in addition has a specific number of vil-
lages within the area allocated to them as their responsibility. 
There have been some recent changes that are relevant to our villages of Felmer-
sham and Radwell. 
 
Chris Warmington who has been our PCSO for some time has recently success-
fully become a full time police officer based away from Riseley. His replace-
ment is PCSO Daniel James, who will now cover our villages. 
 
PCSO John Sharratt has moved to Bedford and his replacement is PCSO Jose-
phine (Josie) Weston.PCSO’s James Loi and Paul Jones continue at Riseley. 
 
I am sure we wish them all well 

LIBRARY VAN                Edith Caldwell 

We've been without the library van for several weeks but the problem with the 
door is now fixed and the service is running again. It's next due in Felmersham 
on Thursday 6th November at 2.45 opposite The Sun, and in Radwell on Thurs-
day 30th October at 2.20.  

Halloween Bingo Night       Sam Bance 
The Village Hall Committee would like to thank all that supported this event it 
was a good turn out and lots of fun was had by all. We raised £282 which is fan-
tastic amount and will be going towards the upkeep of the Village Hall. 
We would like to thank Harrison Lovell, Matilda Boswell and the Youth Club 
Student Helpers for helping us set up and clear away. As always we are very 
grateful for all the help you give us. 
 
Annual Quiz Night 
Our Annual Quiz Night is to be held on Saturday 29th November @ 7pm. 
Ticket price is £10 when purchased in advance or £12.50 when purchased at the 
door on the night, all ticket prices include a light supper. Each team will be a 
maximum for 8, there will be a fully licensed bar available and a raffle. You can 
purchase your tickets from Claire Lurcock 78 and Marjorie Pipe 781140 
So gather your family and friends together and come and have a fun evening we 
us. 

Guinea Pigs for Sale 

Regrettably two 4 month old Guinea Pigs for sale. Need to go to a loving home 
with older children.1 is white with black patches - soft furred.1 is ginger and 
White patched - soft but more course furred. Comes with cage, water bottle and 

food bowls. £50 - please contact Gemma on 782649 

http://www.pinchmill-interiors.co.uk/
mailto:sarah@pinchmill-interiors.co.uk

